
 Above: Two weeks ago, I had the 
privilege and pleasure of participating in the 
ordination of a young man in Madrid. These 
events are always a wonderful time for 
fellowship with pastors I rarely get to see.  

On the left, you can see the group of pastors 
and wives who came together for our first 
encouragement reunion in the central city of 
Guadalajara. I taught two sessions on 
Balancing Family and Ministry.
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Here are some minis try 
pictures f rom recent months 
— however, i t  i s  much 
eas ier  to fo l low our minis try 
through the webs i te  or soc ial  
media. Thank you for 
praying and fo l lowing what 
God is  doing in the Basque 
region of  Spain!
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 On the right, you can 
see how Mimi’s flute 
choir has morphed into 
a small orchestra! One 
of our ministry goals is 
to train leaders, and 
music is one of the 
areas in which they are 
desperately needed. 

 Below is a beautiful 
sunrise picture our son 
Danny took at Aierdi a 
while back.
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